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Bill Type and Number:    Resolution 2017-773
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 14, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS; TSU; F
Date of Analysis: November 17, 2017
Type of Action: Brownfield Designation
Bill Summary: The resolution designates a parcel located at 0 Bella Mara Road, Jacksonville, Florida 32216 (R.E. #154211-0000), in Council District 4, as a Brownfield Area for Environmental Rehabilitation and Economic Development.
Background Information: Griffin Family Investment Company One Limited Partnership (the “Partnership” owns a parcel located at 0 Bella Mara Road.  The site had been used as a soil borrow area and subsequently became the Barnes-Newton Road Landfill.  The site is impacted with heavy metals and several organic compounds.  Past Phase II environmental site assessments have confirmed the presence of petroleum-affected soil and construction and demolition debris. The Partnership plans on conducting further assessment and remediation activities in order to achieve regulatory site closure from the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (“FDEP”).  The Partnership is requesting that the City Council adopt a resolution designating the property a Brownfield Areas as authorized under the Florida Brownfields Redevelopment Act, Sections 376.77-376.85, Florida Statutes.  Following approval of a resolution approving the Brownfield Area designation, the Partnership will negotiate a Brownfield Site Rehabilitation Agreement (“BSRA”) with FDEP. The Partnership is pursuing the Brownfield Area designation and BSRA in enable it to benefit from the State of Florida’s Voluntary Clean Up Tax Credit program (“VCTC”), which will enable the Partnership to receive a 50% state corporate income tax credit for assessment and cleanup costs, up to an annual amount of $500,000.00. The Partnership will also apply for cleanup liability protection from the State.  The Partnership has met all of the five criteria required for a Brownfield Designation Area designation.  Valuable economic incentives accrue to those who redevelop designated Brownfield sites.  The Planning & Development Department’s Community Planning Division and the Brownfield Redevelopment Program recommend that the Brownfield designation requested by the Partnership be approved.
Policy Impact:  Planning and Development Department/Community Planning Division
Fiscal Impact: Designation as a Brownfield Area would enable the parcel’s owner to apply for cleanup costs from the State of Florida up to an annual amount of $500,000.00.
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